







Mass at Holy Trinity honored those who died in the Oregon District one year later. Photos / Jeff Unroe

REMEMBERING THE DAYTON SHOOTING

Dayton Parishes & Sisters of the Precious Blood Honor Victims One Year Later

BY KARY ELLEN BERGER

On the morning of August 4, 2019, people in and around the Dayton area woke up to the horrifying news that a gunman took nine innocent lives and injured dozens of others in

the city's downtown Oregon District. In memory of those victims, the downtown Dayton parishes of Holy Trinity, Emmanuel and St. Joseph united for a memorial Mass on the one-year anniversary of the tragic act.

"In October 2019, with the support of pastor Father Angelo Anthony, C.P.P.S, and the Dayton downtown Catholic Pastoral Region 7 (Emmanual, St. Joseph and Holy Trinity), there was a Mass for healing and hope for the deanery at Emmanuel," said Shaughn Phillips, director of Evangelization and Young Adult Ministry for Pastoral Region 7. "We also provided prayer cards

and samples of letters Catholics could send to their elected officials regarding gun-responsibility policies to enable us, as we say at the end of Mass, to, 'Go and preach the Gospel with y[our] lives.'"

"With the anniversary of the Oregon District shooting, we thought it would be appropriate, again, to come together at Holy Trinity to continue healing and find strength with

Christ in the Eucharist to build the Kingdom of God here in Dayton," Phillips continued.

With the anniversary of the Oregon District shooting, we thought it would be appropriate, again, to come together at Holy Trinity to continue healing and find strength with Christ in the Eucharist...

Following the shooting, Holy Trinity Church's doors remained opened throughout the day and night for anyone needing to talk ,or seek spiritual guidance. The church is located in the Oregon District, only a block away from where the shooting happened.

The downtown Dayton Catholic parishes are served by the Missionaries of the Precious Blood. Both the Missionaries and the Sisters of the Precious Blood have been involved with remembering victims of homicides for

many years.

The Sisters of the Precious Blood began holding homicide vigils in 1993 and prayed at 131 sites until May 1997. In

2006, the Sisters and the Missionaries of the Precious Blood assembled an ecumenical group that resumed the work of this ministry.

"We pray for all of [the victims], and we pray for their families as well," said Sister Jeanette Buehler, C.P.S. "When we come together to remember those people who have been killed, we witness to the preciousness of all life. All of us were created by God, and when Jesus died, he died for all."

"Victims' final moments do not define who they were," said Sister Buehler. "We have found over the years that there are innumerable stories and circumstances surrounding violent death, but there are common denominators: The victims are remembered for their smiles, or the care they showed to family and friends, or their struggles to make changes in their lives. The deceased person portrayed in the news does not tell the whole story of the person, the child of God, who was cherished by family and friends."

"As we remembered the precious blood of our neighbors that was spilled on the brick street down the block last August, we were also reminded at Mass that we were not alone in our experience," Phillips said. "There was a tremendous sense of solidarity, peace, and hope that came with such an experience of God in the midst of such heartbreak."

Phillips added, "Our hope was that anyone who walked through Holy Trinity's doors encountered the love of the Father and knew they were beloved, especially during this turbulent time in our community. But we also hoped this opportunity to pray together provided continued healing needed from last August and strengthened us to continue the work God has given us."



Sisters of the Precious Blood at the Oregon District Prayer Vigil

ST. PETER IN CHAINS CATHEDRAL

As of May 25, public Masses have been permitted in Catholic churches. We are following social-distancing guidelines and sanitation rules. Please see our website for the most up-to-date Mass schedule.

IF YOU CAN'T JOIN US IN PERSON:

Live-Stream Mass WATCH AT stpeterinchainscathedral.org

PLANNED LITURGIES:

Mon-Fri | 7 am & 5:15 pm Starting Sept 8 | 11:30 am (M-F) Saturday | 11:30 am

Weekend | 4:30 pm (Sat) & 11 am (Sun) Starting Sept 13 | 6 pm (Sun) Confessions | Saturday | noon to 2 pm



Virtual Tours Now (Available

Explore all that our senior living community has to offer from the comfort of your own home! Participate in an online virtual tour today to see our dining room, courtyard, suites, and everything in between.

TAKE YOUR TOUR TODAY BY VISITING OUR WEBSITE AT WWW.TRIPLECREEKRETIREMENT.COM! | > f



TRIPLE CREEK RETIREMENT COMMUNITY

A Trilogy Senior Living Community

ASSISTED LIVING | INDEPENDENT LIVING POST-ACUTE HEALTHCARE SERVICES | MEMORY CARE

MORGAN STANLEY

Catholic Values Investing • College Saving Plans • Professional Portfolio Management



JAMES E. GHORY, JR

Associate Vice President | Financial Advisor 4380 Buckeye Lane, Ste 200 Beavercreek, OH 45440

937-431-7890

james.ghory.jr@morga nstanley.com morganstanleyfa.com/james.ghory.jr NMLS #1657687

BC008 CRC 2136877 06/18 ©2018 Morgan Stanley Smith Barney LLC, Member SIPC.